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RESPONSE OF THE STAFF TO 

THE OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL’S 

RESPONSE TO AMERENUE’S RESPONSE


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and for its Response to the Office of the Public Counsel’s Response to AmerenUE states:  

1.  As Staff stated in its earlier response, it seems to be an especially important time to provide the customer with more, rather than less information.  Since the 2000-2001 winter when the difference between gas and non-gas costs has become more important to consumers, both the Commission and Staff have taken steps to explain the distinction to gas customers.  The notice as proposed by OPC provides another opportunity to continue to educate the consumer about the difference between commodity/gas costs and non-gas costs.

2.  The notion that customers should be protected from too much information because they might be confused, mislead or unnecessarily alarmed should be rejected by the Commission.  The purpose of requiring that utility companies notify their customers when the company files for a rate increase is to inform consumers that they may be paying more for service so that customers who are affected may participate in the process.  Again, the more information customers receive, the more likely they are to be able to decide whether they want to participate.

3.  Since the Commission has been encouraging consumers to prepare for the upcoming winter heating season by, among other things, budgeting for higher gas prices, providing more complete information concerning the potential impact on consumers’ bills would further the Commission’s efforts in that respect.  

  
4.  Staff agrees with OPC that relying on past Commission practice is not an important criteria in determining the adequacy of the notice to be given customers and that customers are more interested in the impact of the proposed rate increase on their own individual bills than the percentage impact on the “company’s Missouri jurisdictional gross revenues.”

WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully recommends that the Commission accept the recommendations of OPC to include more information in the public notice.   
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